
Newsletter – WC 13th May 2024
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 

– Philippians 4:13
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Silverdale Stars this week.
CURLEWS – Charlie L

For fantastic story writing with imaginative 
themes and accurate sentence structure.

Well done Charlie!
BITTERNS – Solomon

For having such a mature attitude and not 
only knowing about forgiveness but putting 

it into practice too
HARRIERS – All of Year 6

For working so hard and surviving SATS 
week! Well done Year 6!!!

Stars of the Week

Seedling Swap
Thanks to Karen Bennet for inviting us to 

Seedling Swap outside the Institute next week.  
The children will enjoy choosing their seedlings 

and planting them

Attendance
From 09.05.24 – 15.05.24  

A BRILLIANT week for attendance.  Well done 
everyone!

Curlews  - 93.3%
Bitterns – 99.3%
Harriers – 98.8%

Week 3  WC  20.05.24
It is with regret that we will be increasing 

the price of lunches to £2.60 in 

September.  This is due to LCC putting up 

the prices for all schools.

Lunches

Outside of School
We were so excited to celebrate Billy, Connor 

and Fabian in family worship on Friday 10th May.  
Billy registered to ride in the Welsh youth Hare 

and Hound championship. The groups in this 
event, are based on the size of your bike!  Billy 
did 9 laps in an hour, which was amazing.  He 
finished first in his class and 8th overall out of 

about 100 riders!
Connor won his class at the Fort William downhill 
‘enduro’ mountain bike race – throwing himself 

down a course of berms and jumps – and 
surviving!!!  

Fabian attended a HUGE Lego convention, where 
he met his Star Wars idols!  

We are proud of all 3 boys and love how our 
children extend their gifts, skills and interests out 

of school.  They show such courage and 
determination

Field and Fun Day
Field and Fun day is happening on Sat 15th 
June 2024.  The committee are asking for 
field day raffle and tombola prizes.  If you 

would like to donate a prize, please leave at 
the school office.

They also need all trophies back from last 
year asap.  If you have or know anyone that 

has a trophy, please can you  drop it in at 
school.   School will also be having a little 

stall.  We need ideas for this!  Children will 
be selling loom bands and selling crafts made 

by our after school club.  We also need 
volunteers..  If you can give half an hour on 

15th June, it would be very much 
appreciated.

New ‘first’ certificates in Mathletics

Well done to Seb for 
getting his ‘first’ platinum 

certificate

In the same way, let your light shine before 
men, that they may see your good deeds and 
praise your Father in heaven.
—Matthew 5:16

Friday Thought
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Next Week…
20.05.24 - Interim reviews Teaching staff
21.05.24 – Science lesson visit Curlews
21.05.24 – Curlews and Starling fire station visit
21.05.24 – Year3/4 football match at Storth
22.05.24 – Bitterns seedling swap
23.05.24 – school adviser visit to school
24.05.24 – Feel good Friday.  Children can come 
in own clothes
CHECK THE SCHOOL WEBSITE CALENDER FOR 
FUTURE DIARY DATES

Some great book quizzes to try:
https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/resources/10 

0-question-childrens-book-quiz-for-
pupilsaged-7-11-in-ks2/

Good luck, the answers might introduce you to 
new books.

Class Blogs

It’s Curlews’ class this week!  Please click on 
the link to gain an insight into what the 
children have been learning in class.  Please 
also check out our school Facebook page.

FOSS
Don’t forget there is FOSS meeting on Thursday 
6th June at the Silverdale Hotel at 7pm.  Come 

with fundraising ideas and be prepared to share 
what your ‘thing’ is… The gift of hospitality?  

Event organiser?  Baker?  Dancer?  Car booter?

Holly and Jonny arrived last Thursday to 
celebrate Pentecost. They prayed for us and 

left us a lovely candle.  NISCU also provided an 
encouragement meal for all who work in 

education on Tuesday.  We had a lovely time 
of prayer, food and fellowship.

NISCU visit

Governor News

One of our wonderful governors and long time 
parent, has stepped down as he approaches 
the end of his term on the governing board.  
Steve Parry has supported school for 7 years 
as a governor, and much longer than that, as 
parent to Freya and Robyn. I haven’t had 
chance to work with Steve for very long.  
However in the short time I have had, Steve 
has been such an encouragement to me.  I 
couldn't have done the health and safety 
audits and the projects without him.  
Particularly, in that first term in my role as HT, 
where we completely revamped school and he 
was in with his screwdriver most days!
We want to say ‘thanks so much’ for 
everything, to Steve and his family and we 
hope to see you again soon.   This means we 
have two governor vacancies now.  If you are 
interested, or know someone in the 
community who might be.  Please get in touch 
with Miss Sanderson

Transition Year 6 to Year 7
QES

Welcome evening for Parents and pupils -
Thursday 20th June

Induction morning Monday 1st July. 
Carnforth High School

Induction Day Thursday 4th July
Dallam

Induction evening  - Monday 1st July at 6pm
Intake day Tuesday 2nd July.

Alternative day Wednesday 10th July PM

In the office

As from Tuesday 4th June, Mrs Taylor will be in 
the office…
All day Monday, all day Wednesday and all day 
Thursday.  
Mrs Alderson will be in the office…
All day Tuesday, Thursday morning and all day 
Friday.  
For day to day communication, please ensure 
you email the correct person – particularly if 
the message is urgent e.g. pupil absence, 
breakfast/after school club
Mrs Taylor is bursar@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
Mrs Alderson is 
s.alderson@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/resources/10%200-question-childrens-book-quiz-for-pupilsaged-7-11-in-ks2/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057281777137
mailto:bursar@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:s.alderson@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk

